Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: Agreements with Code Operators
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Please provide me with all documents and electronic communications relating to the rooftop and greenfield mobile mast site agreements that your trust may have entered into with any of the following organisations (Code Operators) since 28 December 2017. The information should include internal emails and minutes of discussions relating to the site agreements.

a. EE Limited
b. Hutchison 3G UK Limited
c. Arqiva Services Limited
d. On Tower UK Limited
e. Cornerstone Telecommunications Infrastructure Limited (CTIL)
f. Airwave Solutions Limited
g. Vodafone Limited; and
h. Telefonica O2 UK Limited

Please provide the following information in respect of those agreements:

1. The number of agreements with any of the Code Operators that were renewals of existing agreements and the number of agreements relating to new sites.

2. In respect of those agreements which were renewals, the number of renewals completed before the contractual expiry of the existing agreement.

3. Where the agreements were renewals, the rent paid under the previous agreement and the consideration paid under the renewed agreement; and

4. Any legal costs incurred by the trust in dealing with these agreements and not paid by the Code Operators.

While I appreciate some of this information may be classed as confidential, I would highlight the government guidance https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/911940/Annex-3-Agreeing-Financial-Terms.pdf put in place as part of the digital toolkit for local authorities, which confirms that transparency is vital in developing what is currently an embryonic market.
Answer:

The information regarding rooftop and greenfield mast site agreements has been supplied by the Council in response to a previous request.  It is published on the Council’s FOIA disclosure log at FOIA 22572 (leicester.gov.uk).  The information remains unchanged.

This letter therefore acts as a refusal notice under Section 17(1) of the FOIA and Regulation 14 of the EIR, because, in accordance with Section 21 of FOIA and Regulation 6(1)(b) of EIR, the information is made publicly accessible to the applicant by other means/ in another form or format.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
